## Village of North Henderson Trustee Meeting May 12, 2022 6:30pm at Floral Hall

The Village of North Henderson Trustee Meeting for Thursday May 12, 2022 was called to order at 6:30pm by President Carol Rogers with a roll call.

## **ROLL CALL**

Present: Trustees Diane Brown

Also Present: President Carol Rogers, Treasurer Gary Whitcomb, Clerk Melody Hall

Visiting: John Ireland and Marcia Ireland Freenmah

Absent: Trustees Angie Chandlee, John Hoefer, Cheryl Stevens Karin Simkins and Charles Schultz

President Rogers stated we do not have a quorum so we cannot have an official meeting, items can be discussed but there can be no voting. She told Treasurer Whitcomb to pay the regular monthly bills since they are always approved.

President Rogers stated since John and Marcia Ireland have come to the meeting she would like to hear what they have to say about having the water lines at their parent's home connected to the village's water. Visitor John Ireland showed an aerial view of North Henderson and the surrounding areas to show how he thinks the property can be connected to the village's water. Mr. Ireland stated from the way the view looks lines could be ran under one of the two roads and connect to the main by Cheline's shed on the corner of Newcomer and West. Mr. Ireland stated he and Marcia will be paying 100% of the cost. Marcia stated they will only be using the water for household purposes only, it would not be used for cattle or such.

President Rogers stated she has done some investigating since she had no idea if this could be done. President Rogers commented one of her concerns is the EPA stated since the village only has one well the village could not hook up any more people. She spoke to Ron Brown, the former mayor, and he cannot see why not, because there is a main on the corner. She also spoke to Kevin from Bruner, Cooper & Zook and he stated what the EPA means is the village cannot extend the main but it does not state a line cannot be hooked up to the main. President Rogers also spoke to Bob Shull and he stated one reason the EPA doesn't want the village to hook up to the main is because the villages has all the houses the main can accommodate. But there are a lot of places that are no longer houses there using the water so he cannot see why it cannot be done

President Rogers stated since there is no quorum nothing can be voted on. She will take it to the board at a special meeting and have it voted on then. She cannot see why the board would not approve it but will let Marcia know. It was suggested they check with the County Highway Board to see if they can run a line under the county roads and also Mercer County to see what they require. President Rogers stated normally the meter would be at the house but in this case the meter could be put at the start of the line. Marcia Ireland stated this will not happen until late fall or early spring.

After the discussion was over the meeting adjourned at 7:00pm

Melody Hall Village Clerk	Carol Rogers Village President
Village Seal	

Corrected

Village of North Henderson Trustee Meeting May 12, 2022 6:30pm at Floral Hall

The Village of North Henderson Trustee Meeting for Thursday May 12, 2022 was called to order at 6:30pm by President Carol Rogers with a roll call.

## **ROLL CALL**

Present: Trustees Diane Brown

Also Present: President Carol Rogers, Treasurer Gary Whitcomb, Clerk Melody Hall

Visiting: John Ireland and Marcia Greenman

Absent: Trustees Angie Chandlee, John Hoefer, Cheryl Stevens Karin Simkins and Charles Schultz

President Rogers stated we do not have a quorum so we cannot have an official meeting, items can be discussed but there can be no voting. She told Treasurer Whitcomb to pay the regular monthly bills since they are always approved.

President Rogers stated since John and Marcia Ireland have come to the meeting she would like to hear what they have to say about having the water lines at their parent's home connected to the village's water. Visitor John Ireland showed an aerial view of North Henderson and the surrounding areas to show how he thinks the property can be connected to the village's water. Mr. Ireland stated from the way the view looks lines could be ran under one of the two roads and connect to the main by Cheline's shed on the corner of Newcomer and West. Mr. Ireland stated he and Marcia will be paying 100% of the cost. Marcia stated they will only be using the water for household purposes only, it would not be used for cattle or such.

President Rogers stated she has done some investigating since she had no idea if this could be done. President Rogers commented one of her concerns is the EPA stated since the village only has one well the village could not hook up any more people. She spoke to Ron Brown, the former mayor, and he cannot see why not, because there is a main on the corner. She also spoke to Kevin from Bruner, Cooper & Zook and he stated what the EPA means is the village cannot extend the main but it does not state a line cannot be hooked up to the main. President Rogers also spoke to Bob Shull and he stated one reason the EPA doesn't want the village to hook up to the main is because the villages has all the houses the main can accommodate. But there are a lot of places that are no longer houses there using the water so he cannot see why it cannot be done

President Rogers stated since there is no quorum nothing can be voted on. She will take it to the board at a special meeting and have it voted on then. She cannot see why the board would not approve it but will let Marcia know. It was suggested they check with the County Highway Board to see if they can run a line under the county roads and also Mercer County to see what they require. President Rogers stated normally the meter would be at the house but in this case the meter could be put at the start of the line. Marcia Ireland stated this will not happen until late fall or early spring.

After the discussion was over the meeting adjourned at 7:00pm